
REPORT OF HOUSE RENOVATION OF Mr. & Mrs. ASOKAN  
(PARENTS OF DEMISED STAFF, AKHIL) 

 

Akhil N A was the only son of Mr. & Mrs.Asokan. He had stopped his studies at the age of 18 and 

started working for the survival of the family. He had to shoulder the financial burden of the 

family, including the expenses of his only sister’s marriage. He joined Rajagiri on March 2013 as 

Driver. 

The socio economic situation of his family was gradually improving through his hard work and 

determination. However, a tragic turn of events resulted when Akhil succumbed to a rare disease 

within the course of five days.  In spite of all efforts taken by the medical team of Rajagiri Hospital, 

Akhil passed away on Tuesday , 25th April 2016. 

The college decided to extend support to his parents financially as well as emotionally to 

overcome from the crisis. Both the parents were unhealthy and hence their income was very 

meagre. The mother was engaged in coir spinning work and income was too low to make a living.  

We recommended her for a job at Amala Public School, Kottarappally and she joined in the 

Housekeeping department of the school on 15th December 2016. Now the family gets a regular 

income and they are gradually recovering from their sorrow. 

Akhil had a strong desire for the renovation of their incomplete house. It was a very small house 

with unplastered walls, floors and asbestos sheeted roof. They had no toilet facilities or any other 

basic amenities.  

With the support of our well-wishers, we could complete the reconstruction of the house. The 

following works are being done: 

Existing building   

 Concreting of roof  

 Plastering of walls 

 Fitting of doors and windows 

 Flooring (tiles)  

Extension work 

 Kitchen 

 Toilet, 

 Work area and sit out  



The renovation work was completed in the first week of April 2017 and housewarming was held 

on 14th April 2017.  A total amount of Rs.5,50,000/- (Rupees Five Lakh Fifty Thousand only) was  

spent for completing the work. 

Let me take this opportunity to thank you for the support and cooperation extended to us for 

completing this project.  We definitely hope you would continue to associate with us with the 

same vigor and vitality, on a stronger note by providing resource support to similar initiatives 

Thanking you once again for your cooperation and support. 

 

 

With prayers 

 

 

Joseph I Injodey Ph.D 

Executive Director 

   

 

 

Akhil’s House before renovation 

 



Different stages of renovation works 

 

 

 

 



 

After renovation 

 



 

 


